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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    A. DUIE PYLE MAINTENANCE BUILDING     
PROJECT NO.:   19-09 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 95, BLOCK 1, LOT 69.1 & 79 
REVIEW DATE:   10 MAY 2019  
MEETING DATE:   16 MAY 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: LANGDON ENGINEERS/Justin Macalintal, Snr. Staff  Engineer 
 

1. Outstanding comments from the 18 April 2109 Technical Review should be addressed.  
 

2. Bonding/security for the stormwater improvements will be required. A cost estimate for the 
proposed stormwater management system should be prepared by the Applicants 
representative and submitted for review. 
 

3. Orange County Planning Departments comments have been received with one mandatory 
comment regarding stormwater.  It is noted the Planning Board is reviewing the project with 
regard to its location in the Washington Lake watershed.  The Applicant has designed the 
system to treat 110% of the water quality volume in compliance with Town of Newburgh 
Planning Board policy.  The stormwater plan has been designed to consider the site as a 
stormwater hot spot in compliance with NYSDEC design regulations.  A bio-retention filtering 
practice has been incorporated into the design plans with an impervious liner and under drain 
system.   
 

4. In addition to the required stormwater management based on NYSDEC and Town of 
Newburgh regulations the Applicants were requested to evaluate the existing drainage system 
with regard to retrofitting the system with water quality improvements.  The Applicants have 
added two proprietary hydrodynamic separator devices within the existing stormwater 
conveyance system to provide additional water quality benefits for the project. 
 

5. The Stormwater Facilities Maintenance Agreement will be required to be executed for the 
entire site to provide for long term operation maintenance and monitoring of the stormwater 
management facilities on the site. 
 

6. A separate cost estimate for water and sewer utilities should be prepared to be provided to the 
Town Engineer’s office for review. 
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7. A condition of approval regarding filing of the lot line change must be incorporated into any 

approval resolutions. 
 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
PJH/kbw 






































